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Dear Parents, 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a happy & prosperous new year & I hope for us all 2020 is filled with good health & happiness. We are delighted to welcome Head Teacher Grace Hannigan back to school! She would like to thank parents for all their kind thoughts and wishes over the past year. We will let you know when she is back at school full time. 
P1 REGISTRATION
The afternoons of Wednesday 15th January and Thursday 16th January (1.30-3pm) are designated for the enrolment of children due to start school in August 2020.   Any child who is 5 years of age between 1 March 2020 and 29 February 2021 inclusive should be enrolled for school.   Parents must bring the following documents:  child’s birth certificate, and two proofs of residence, which must include a council tax notice for the property or proof that you have registered for council tax at that property and/or a letter from your solicitor confirming that missives have been concluded or a rent book for rented property, or a tenancy agreement and/or a mortgage/bank statement.

Any parent unable to register at the allocated times please contact the school office as soon as possible to arrange an alternative time. If your child has been baptised a copy of the baptismal certificate should also be presented.
Please note no child can be enrolled without the correct documentation.
OUTDOOR LEARNING
As part of our School Improvement Priorities for this session, we are developing our outdoor environment. Over the session we will be working in partnership with all staff, our parent council and our pupils to ensure that the outdoor learning environment is refreshed and that the whole school community has a say in any improvements.  As part of this process we will be working with a charity called Learning Through Landscapes. Any parents who would be interested in being involved in the consultation process are welcome to come to St Charles’ on Monday 13th January at 2pm to meet with Morag Boyd from the charity. Please let the office know if you would be interested. Our playground has already been improved this year through our partnership with Scottish Water, who kindly refreshed our timber Trail and surrounding area. This was the legacy project they gifted after the tunnelling project they undertook in Paisley.
____________________________________________________________________________________________________SACRAMENTAL PREPARATION
Mrs Pauline Kelly will send a letter out soon giving information about sacramental preparation. If you have not produced a Baptismal certificate yet please send in to Mrs Kelly as soon as possible. The Mass of Commitment for the children receiving the Sacraments of Reconciliation and The Holy Eucharist takes place on Sunday 1st March at 10.30am at St Charles’ Church.
As previously advised all P4 pupils will be presented for the Sacrament of Reconciliation (First Confession) on Tuesday 17th March at 7pm in St Charles’ Church. School uniform should be worn. More information will be given before this date.
I AM ME – MAKE A DIFFERENCE SCOTLAND
Renfrewshire based charity, I Am Me (Scotland) have been touring Renfrewshire primary schools since September 2016 with the #MakeaDifferenceScotland programme. The programme has been designed to be progressive from primary 1 through to primary 7 and focuses on disabilities, exclusion, bullying and hate crime and will be delivered in short films to classes in our school on 21st and 22nd February. 
MINDFULNESS
Children in the school have been focussing on Mindfulness practice in class and in assemblies during the last year. Our Tranquillity Den is now up and running and this room offers a calm place for children to read or chat or work in small groups. We will be having a Focus day on 19th February which will be run by our mental health Champions; Miss Tormey and Miss Milne. More information will follow. There will be a parental session at 1.30pm on 19th February run by Louise Smith from Do be Mindful. She will tell parents about the benefits of mindfulness and meditation. Please put this date in your diary. 
________________________________________
RECYCLING
Please send into school any unwanted Christmas gifts you may have received that would be suitable for Primary 7 pupils to use in their fundraising efforts for the Bishop’s Charity. The children fundraise as part of their Confirmation preparation. Small items that are unwanted such as candles or toiletries would be gratefully received.

STEM

Another priority on our school Improvement Plan this year is STEM – Science, Technology, Engineering, Maths. Every class in the school enjoyed a free visit to Glasgow Science Centre before Christmas. Now we have the Science Centre Roadshow coming to the school! Classes will be involved in workshops on 15th January or 27th February. There will also be a chance for parents to become involved. There will be a family workshop on 27th February at 3pm. More information will follow! P6 and P7 classes will also be visiting West College Scotland for STEM Workshops in January and February. Please let us know if children are enjoying these visits.
MY WIDER ACHIEVEMENTS/SEESAW

Children will be bringing home their Wider Achievement sheet next week. Please help them to update it with achievements outside of school. We would love to communicate with parents through SEESAW. If you are having trouble accessing it please let the school office know.

PARENTPAY
All parents should have received a sign up sheet for ParentPay. If you are having trouble signing up please let the school office know and staff will be happy to help. It is important all children are signed up for this. There will be drop in sessions for parents at the end of January in the school. Dates will be texted soon.

MOBILE PHONES
Children may have received mobile phones for Christmas. If they need to bring them to school it is essential that they follow school guidelines. Phones should be switched off when they enter the school gate in the morning and handed in to class teachers for the school day. They will be returned to children at 3pm and can be used when they leave the school. Please note that the school cannot be held responsible for any phones damaged on school property.

Please note children should not bring glass bottles to school. Plastic bottles only.
Some dates for your diary
	Date
	Activity
	Target Group

	Monday 13th January
	Learning Through Landscapes parent consultation @ 2pm 
	All parents welcome

	Wednesday 15th  January
	Glasgow Science Centre Roadshow
	Room 1 – Room 9

	Wednesday 15th & Thursday 16th January
	P1 pupil enrolment 1.30pm-3pm
	Aug 2020 new entrants

	Monday 20th January
	P6 pupils West College Scotland STEM workshop
	 Room 12

	Tuesday 21st January
	I Am Me Scotland Workshops
	Various classes

	Wednesday 22nd January
	I Am Me Scotland Workshops
	Various classes

	Thursday  23rd  January 
	Golden Ticket Tea Party
	Nominated children

	Monday 27th January
	P6 pupils to West College Scotland STEM
	Room 11 P6, Room 13 P6

	Tuesday 28th January
	House Afternoon. House colours can be worn
	All pupils

	Thursday 30th January
	Scottish afternoon parental event
	P5 – P7

	Friday 31st January 
	P7 Retreat in St Charles’ Church hall. Packed lunches required
	P7 pupils

	Monday 3rd February
	P7 pupils to West College Scotland
	P7 pupils Rm 14

	Tuesday 4th February
	P1 and P7 dental inspections
	P1-7
6.30pm

	Wednesday 5th February
	Parent Hub Meeting @ 6.30pm 
	All parents welcome

	Friday 7th February
	In-Service Day School & Nursery closed for pupils
	

	Mon 10th & Tues 11th February
	Holidays

	Wednesday 12th  February 
	In-Service Day School & Nursery closed for pupils

	Thursday 13th February
	Golden ticket Tea party
	Nominated pupils

	Monday 17th  February
	P7 West College Scotland STEM workshop
	Rm 13 P7s  and R15

	Wednesday 19th February 
	Mindfulness Focus day & Parental workshop @ 1.30pm
	All pupils, parents welcome

	Wednesday 26th February
	Ash Wednesday Service in school 
	All pupils

	Thursday 27th February
	Science Centre workshops

Science centre Family Workshop @ 3pm. More info to follow

Room 8 class mass – 2pm
	Room 10 – 15

Parents welcome

All welcome

	Friday 28th February
	Parent Hub ladies Night
	More info to follow

	Sunday 1st March
	P4 Mass of Commitment @ St Charles’ Church 10.30am
	P4 pupils and parents


	Yours sincerely,

J Kirk
ACTING HEADTEACHER
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